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COD Attorney Services

Subject: Biennial/Renewal Fee collection period begins 10/1/2024

-----Original Message----- 
From: US District Court - Colorado <autoreply@cod.uscourts.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 09, 2024 5:03 PM 
To:  
Subject: Biennial/Renewal Fee collection period begins 10/1/2024 
 
Pursuant to General Order 2022-7, attorneys who practice in the U.S. District Court for the District of Colorado will be 
required to pay a $60 biennial fee every two years.  For this collection fee period, payments must be submitted between 
Oct. 1st and Dec. 31st, 2024.  Attorneys will pay the biennial fee through the court's CM/ECF system.   
 
Keep in mind the following terms and conditions: 
-  Only attorneys currently in good standing with the court should pay the biennial fee.  To determine whether you are in 
good standing, search your name on the court's Attorney Status page at 
https://www.cod.uscourts.gov/CMECF/AttorneyStatus.aspx. 
-  Attorneys who are not in good standing should NOT pay the fee.  Payments made in error will not be refunded. 
-  Attorneys admitted before October 1, 2024, must pay the biennial fee. 
-  The biennial fee is waived for federal agency attorneys only, including attorneys employed by the office of the Federal 
Public Defender. 
-  Attorneys who fail to pay the biennial fee by December 31, 2024, will be administratively removed from the roll of the 
U.S. District Court's bar.  Should any such attorney wish to practice in this court again, the attorney must reapply for bar 
membership and pay the full bar admission fee. 
 
The fee is NOT yet available to be paid in CM/ECF, so please do not contact the court at this time. Payment instructions 
and additional details will be provided on the court's Biennial/Renewal Fee Information webpage over the coming months 
at http://www.cod.uscourts.gov/AttorneyInformation/BiennialRenewalFeeInformation.aspx. 
 
 


